
 

 

New Milford High School Receives $600 Grant From 

Roxbury Road Race Series 

 

ROXBURY – The New Milford High School cross country and track & field 

programs received a $600 grant Monday, Apr. 21, from the Roxbury Road Race 

Series, to purchase practice T-shirts and defray some expenses to the New 

England Championship meets. 

The weekly road race series has awarded money to area high schools for 15 

consecutive years. 

In November the runners invited officials at the Nonnewaug-Woodbury, Oxford, 

Pomperaug-Southbury, Brookfield, New Milford and Shepaug Valley-Washington 

high schools to submit proposals on how to utilize $600 or some portion of that 

sum to benefit their cross country/track & field programs. 

A committee of runners from the series selected the recipient after reviewing the 

proposals immediately following the Mar. 31 deadline. 



 

Photographed, from left to right: Former Roxbury Road Race Series Head 

Director Bob Lewis presents the $600 check to New Milford High School track & 

field captains Adam Dengler, Hugh Sichel, Zack Guptill, Jay Humphreys, Emily 

Day and Alexis Kersten, all seniors. 

 

 


